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Dear Readers
The trees are starting to turn wonderful shades of red and gold and we
know that autumn has arrived.  The sun has been shining and it I have been
enjoying picking the fruit from my garden and freezing it ready to make into
jam when I have some free time!
Well done to the organisers of the Macmillan Coffee Morning held last week.
They raised an amazing £1615.

On the 19th October it is the Kingsley & Newton Village Institute Annual
General Meeting.  Details are on the next page - please try to attend the
AGM and show your support.

Kingsley Players are performing Bite-sized Shakespeare from 21st to 24th

October.  Hurry and get your tickets before they sell out.
As the nights start to draw in it is a good idea to review the security on your
house and outbuildings, as there have been a few break-ins recently in local
areas.  Make it as difficult as possible for burglers and keep your belongings
safe.

Finally, don’t forget the clocks go back at 2.00am on Sunday 25th October.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



Kingsley and Newton Village Institute

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Kingsley
and Newton Village Institute will be held on Monday 19 October 2015
at the Kingsley and Newton Village Institute, Top Road, Kingsley at
7.30pm to transact the following business:

AGENDA

1 Welcome by the Chairman

2 Apologies for absence

3 Minutes of the previous meeting held on 11 February
2015

4 Chairman’s and Treasurer’s Reports and Accounts

5 Appointment of Auditors

6 Proposed Resolutions/Recommendations

7 Retirement and Proposed Reappointment of Charity
Trustees

8 Open Forum

Anyone is able to attend but only residents of Kingsley and Newton
aged 18 and above can vote at the meeting.  Proposed
resolutions/recommendations should be sent to the Secretary
(clairelisajones@yahoo.co.uk) by noon on 5 October. Refreshments will
be available.

By order of the Board of charity trustees,
Claire Jones, Secretary, 21 September 2015



"Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

It will soon be time for Remembrance and the Poppy Appeal continues to
support our servicemen and women past and present. Kingsley raised
£2,941 last year during the centenary of the First World War.

This year more help is needed to make house to house collections. I would
be very grateful if  anyone is able to assist with the administration of the
house to house collections or to offer to collect in their area. My contact
details are below.

Fiona Crane
01928 787629
fiona.crane@virgin.net



FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

‘Handel’s Messiah'
Saturday 31st October 2015 AT 7.00PM

, at St Laurence Parish Church Frodsham

Conducted by Howard Kane with Tracie Penwarden - soprano,
Peter Fayle - alto, Marcus Williams – tenor

and John Cunningham – bass
Accompanied by The Northern Freelance Ensemble

and Robert woods – continuo.

Tickets are £10
available from Dandelion: 19 Church Street, Frodsham

June Ross: 01928 890736 OR Morag Bragger 07845 730061.

ROOM AT THE TOP
ooms with kitchen facilities available for hire at The Hurst Methodist

Church.
Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.

Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a differ-
ent area of the village and its surroundings. During October we think of, and pray
for people living in: -

W/c Oct    4th Bradley
W/c Oct  11th Brookside
W/c Oct  18th Lower Brookside and Well Lane
W/c Oct  25th  Hollow Lane and St John's School

We invite you to add your own prayers



Kingsley Bookworms

Meeting 1st October 2015 at the Red Bull

Our Radio 4 Debut

The Kingsley Bookworms have been busy this month. As well as our normal Sep-
tember meeting when we discussed “The Children Act”, we went to London for a
Book Club recording.

On the whole we enjoyed Ian McEwan’s “The Children Act”. The meeting was
well attended by 10 people and 2 others sent in reviews. We scored the book at 4.3
out of 5. We were all quite surprised by the way that the book challenged some of
our prejudices which led to a lively and good natured debate.

We were invited by Radio 4 to take part in a recording of their Book Club pro-
gramme. It was with Richard Flanagan who won the Man Booker last year for his
novel “The Narrow Road to the Deep North”. We were offered 5 places which we
quickly filled. The recording was made in London and was a great experience – as
well as a chance for a day out. We all agreed that having the author in the room
gives a whole new dimension to the discussion and lots of new insights. The book
was challenging but we were glad to have read it.

For our October meeting we have chosen "How to be Both" by Ali Smith as an ex-
ample of a new book by someone that no one has read. So far the feedback is

“mixed”. The meeting promises to be lively.

Meetings are open to all and everyone is encouraged to come along. You don’t
need to have read the book so feel free to drop in and see how our meetings work.
Most months we welcome new members and visitors to the group.

If you want more information, please contact me on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk
or call me on 01928 789098.



Kingsley WI News September 2015

Now that Autumn is upon us we look back at rather a special summer for the
WI. As you have probably gleaned from a lot of media coverage and from the
various documentaries and drama productions this year on the television,
2015 is the year that the National WI celebrates its Centenary. WIs all over
the country have had much fun celebrating in a variety of very different ways.
It's not the first time during August that instead of our usual monthly meeting
members have enjoyed a tea party. This year the committee really pushed
the boat out. On one of the few warm afternoons this summer they provided
our members and guests with a truly sumptuous Afternoon Tea in the lovely
garden of Chris Woulds’ all in celebration of the centenary of the WI.....about
which you are probably fully aware due to the extensive media coverage
throughout the year. The sun shone as we welcomed old and new friends
with a glass of 'fizz ' before an indulgence of canapes, sandwiches and a
wonderful selection of homemade cakes all washed down with the
mandatory cups of tea !
During July, prior to the Kingsley WI party, a number of us attended the
county celebrations in the glorious grounds of Gawsworth Hall near
Macclesfield. Over two days 2000 members were entertained in the outdoor
theatre with very amusing sketches written and performed by members of
several branches of Cheshire WI’s as well as musical interludes and a
performance by the Weaver Vale Choir, including a singalong which ended
in a rousing rendition of   ”Jerusalem”.  On display in a large marquee were
the banners of all the Cheshire WI branches which had been made
especially for the Centenary. We were especially proud of Kingsley’s
contribution made by our very talented Mary Roberts. Incidentally Kingsley
WI were if not the oldest we were amongst the first to be founded in Cheshire.
A lovely afternoon tea was provided for us and members enjoyed a free tour
of the beautiful Hall. It was certainly an occasion to be remembered.
The next meeting of the Kingsley WI will be on Wednesday, 7th  October at
7-30 pm and we hope that having read this you will be encouraged to join us
as the WI embarks upon its second hundred years.



KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL
VACANCY

PART-TIME CLERK/REPONSIBLE FINANCIAL OFFICER (RFO)

Due to the retirement of the current post holder, Kingsley Parish Council is
seeking applications for a Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer (RFO).

The post is part-time, for 8 hours per week, working mainly from
home.  Working hours are flexible but the post holder must be able to
attend our monthly meetings.  We offer excellent nationally based terms
and conditions of employment.  Annual salary is paid in accordance with
the National Association of Local Councils and Society of Local Council
Clerks Scale LC1 (from £8.61 per hour depending on qualifications and
experience).  There is no requirement for the post holder to live within the
parish.
Specific responsibilities will include:

· Ensuring the parish council conducts its business lawfully;

· Administering the council’s financial affairs and keeping proper
records;

· Attending all council meetings (the third Tuesday evening of each
month, excluding August);

· Ensuring that meeting papers are promptly prepared; and

· Managing communications with the borough council and other
organisations.

Applicants should be computer-literate, experienced in the use of
spreadsheets and accounts and have proven organisational and
administrative skills.  Experience in local government is desirable but not
essential. Full training will be given.

Further details of the role, including a job description and person specification,
may be obtained from the current Parish Clerk.

To apply please send your CV with a covering letter highlighting your relevant
qualifications, skills and experience to the Clerk by 6th November 2015.

Doreen Woods (Clerk)
21 Langdale Way
Frodsham, Cheshire,WA6 7LE
Telephone: 01928 739400
E-mail: dwoods7622@aol.com

Interviews will be held on Friday 20 November 2015.



Kingsley Players are bringing ‘Bite-sized Shakespeare’ to Kingsley
Community Centre from 21st-24th October. Details of this
performance can be found elsewhere in Kingsley News, as can news
of a new venture that will be coming soon to the Centre on a
Wednesday evening which involves attaining fitness through dance.
Watch this space! New ideas and events are always welcome; if you
would like to get involved with a single event or on a longer term
basis then please get in touch.
KU17s youth club meets in Kingsley Community Centre on Thursdays, 7-
9pm. It caters for the age range 10-17 (that is from Year 6 upwards) and
provides a tuck shop, pool table, electronic games, table tennis and football.
Entry is £1, and currently there about 13 members. New members are
always welcome. The youth club is always supervised by at least 2 adults.
There is currently a vacancy for a youth worker. This is a paid position, and
enquiries are invited via email: kingsleyku17s@gmail.com. They are also
keen to recruit new members to the organising committee, particularly
parents/guardians of  youth club members.
Monday 12th Oct. Kingsley Garden Club 8pm
Tuesday 6th, 27th Oct.           Yoga Classes 6pm-7.30pm. &
              7.30-9pm
Wednesday 7th Oct. Kingsley W I                  7.30pm
Wednesday 14th, 28th Oct. Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm
Thursday  1st, 8th, 15th Oct. Yoga class     1.30pm-2.30pm.
Thursday 1st, 8th, 15th, 29th KU17’s 7-9pm

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year.
The Centre now has a scintillating dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue
for a party, be it a Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or
Wedding Celebrations. Children’s Parties are particularly popular! It is
not just the place to go to for a big function; we have occasional
individual bookings, for example for model plane flying,  or rock band
practice.  So there is potentially something there of interest  for
everyone : it is truly a Centre for the Community.

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:  Chairman’s Party Evening:  Wed. 16th Dec.
2015
Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20.  Contact
Elizabeth Batey, Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com



FRACKING

Seismic tests are being carried out in Helsby by Tesla Enterprises for Igas
to see if the area is suitable for fracking.   Apparently the survey area
includes Frodsham marshes but not Frodsham town itself.

The results of the survey should be available for early November. Cllr
Andrew Dawson of CW&C says that Igas will publish the results and he has
said that if the company wants to frack for shale gas then there will be full
public consultation.

There are many arguments for and against ‘Fracking’.   Two major energy
debates have already been held jointly by Kingsley Transition Initiative and
Frodsham Transition Initiative and these groups will be keen to ensure that
any public consultation is well publicised and organised.

FRODSHAM WIND FARM -  COMMUNITY  BENEFIT FUND
A meeting of community representatives from Frodsham, Helsby, Elton,
Ince and Hapsford, together with Cheshire Community Action,  is taking
place on Tuesday 29th September with a view to seeking approval from
Peel Energy to manage the Community Benefit fund.

KINGSLEY XMAS MARKET
Following celebration of the 25th Kingsley market on Saturday 26th

September we look forward to  a very bright and sparkling Xmas market on
5th December at Kingsley Community Centre , 9.30 am to 1pm.

OUR OBJECTIVES 2015
Many of our 2015 objectives have been met: Changing the profile of KTI,
Marketing our markets, Support of primary schools, Engaging with youth,
Implementing a constitution. We continue to develop small business e-
commerce, the Trades group has changed its profile and the IT scheme for
the elderly has closed. We are starting to discuss our 2016 objectives.
More information about these and other Transition projects can be obtained
from www.kingsleytransition.org.uk or email:
frodshamtransition@gmail.com







WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST Chapel

Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 4th October
10.00am-Morning Worship: Mr C. Price
6.30 pm at Blakelees  Chapel :Harvest Festival -Mr M..Ridley

Sunday 11th October
No service at Hurst Chapel-
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel : Mr J.Hufton

Sunday 18th October
10:00am Morning Worship at The Hurst :Revd S .Santry
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel: Revd S .Santry

Sunday 25th October
10:00am-Morning Worship: -Mr J.Hufton
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel-Revd D.Speed

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently attend, really do
enjoy!

Macmillan Coffee Morning

Just a short note to thank everyone who supported the coffee morning on
Friday 25th September. We could not have done this without our helpers,
your attendance and donations to the stalls.

We were pleased to welcome the pupils, staff and parents of St John’s
School, Kingsley.
There was a great atmosphere and it was lovely to see everyone relaxing
and chatting over a cuppa and cake.

We would like to thank the local businesses that made donations to the raffle.
The magnificent sum of £1,615   was raised for the Macmillan Cancer
Support Nurses – a cause that touches so many of us.

See you next year
Mary and Lynne



KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP
THE GIRLS

Monday 18th January 2016 - At The Lowry, Salford Quays
Discounted ticket price £34.50

Transport £13

A new musical based on Calendar Girls
By Gary Barlow and Tim Firth

The Girls is a new musical inspired by the story of a group of ladies, the
Calendar Girls.
This musical comedy shows life in their Yorkshire Village, how it happened,
the effect on husbands, sons and daughter and how a group of ordinary
ladies achieved something extraordinary.
Tim has won the Olivier Award and the UK Theatre Award for Best Musical
and Best Play and the Comedy Film Award for Calendar Girls.
Songs written for the musical by Gary and Tim include So I’ve Had A Little
Work Done; Scarborough; What Age Expects and Don’t Turn Your Back on
a Yorkshire Girl.

A few seats remaining
Contact Ray Wilson on 01928 787678









The Hurst Souperstars
Soup lunch

Monday 12th October
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

All proceeds this month in aid of Street Child.

  Do please come along. If you have not been before you will be
warmly welcomed and enjoy a friendly chat whilst eating delicious
home made food.  This is for all young and older people including

“ladies who lunch”.  Not forgetting men who also lunch!

Litter Pick Update

The September litter pick had 7 of our team collected 10 bags of litter. Yet
again most of the litter was to be found on Kingsley's through roads. Thank
you to those who pick up litter and help to keep our village tidy.
The next litter picks will be on Saturday Saturday 10th October
Saturday 21st November.
Could you give an hour once a month to help keep our village clean and
tidy?
We will start at 10.00 am at the Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment needed.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.

KOI FISH FOR SALE

We have too many young Koi fish,due to our older ones breeding! We have
plenty of orange/yellow/white/mixed available. £5 each.  Money going to
Frodsham Community Church, Main St.  Please bring your own container.

Tel:01928 787225



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
4.30                  – 6-00 pm on Thursday 1st October

FOOD GLORIOUS FOOD!!
An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option

will always be available.
Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are

welcome to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

Plus activities for all ages. Please note –We now have specific activities for
older children. Rounded off with songs, puppets and worship time, full of

interaction and fun.
It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.

Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is



There was a turn-out of 24 walkers for the walk on 19 August, which was a 5 miler
starting at Hale village. We set out westward through the village, passing some
very grand thatch mansions, before heading for the coastal path with its views
across the Mersey estuary, along to the lighthouse, before returning to the village
and lunch at the Wellington pub.

On 6 September, ten of us travelled to the picturesque village of Sawley , near
Clitheroe, for a 9 mile walk in the upper Ribble Valley, through lush undulating
country and alongside a heavily wooded river valley. The countryside was
inundated with pheasants which scattered before us, and we spotted a heron fishing
in the river. Walking back to the village we passed through a mysterious venture
park with all sorts of odd and unexplained structures.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am (Note
however an earlier start of 9.00am for the long walks from May to
September). Information on the walks programme may be found on the
Walking Club page of the Kingsley Village website.  For more information
tel. 788132 (short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group

If music be the food of love, play on . . . . .
♪

♬

♪

♯



BUS SERVICE

Bus service No. 48 Frodsham to
Northwich runs Monday to Friday.
No service Saturdays.
Timetables available at Post
Office counter or on the bus.

Times of buses vary, especially
the last bus from Frodsham and
Northwich.

Hail and ride applies in Top
Road as long as it is safe for the
bus to stop.

This service is now run by
Howards Travel Group, Runcorn.







Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295





GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860





Freelance Hairdresser

Specialist in cutting,
colouring & styling

Call for an appointment or free
consultation

 Kingsley

01928 787621 or 07712
561782

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891



I’ll give thee
fairies to attend

on thee

Dates in October

Thurs 1st  Messy Church at The Hurst Chapel-4.30pm to 6.30pm for all
  the family-suitable for children up to 11 years old.
Fri 9th-Sun11th  Hurst Church Family weekend in Llandudno
Sat 10th  World Mental health Day
Sat 10th  10.00am Litter Pick from KCC
11th-18th  Week of Prayer for World peace
Mon 12thth  Noon to 1pm-Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of  “Street Child”.
Mon 12th  8.00pm at KCC-Gardening Club –Alpine and Rock Plant
Tues 13th  7.45pm for 8.00pm-Hurst Guild : Topic is :Beekeeping
Tues 13th Kingsley Walking Group  Meet 9.30am KCC
Wed 21st -Sat 24th at 7.30pm Kingsley Players present “Bite sized
  Shakespeare”- A cabaret at KCC.
Thurs 22nd  2.30pm at The Wyches:”Tea at Two Thirty”
Sat 24th         United Nations Day
Wed 28th Kingsley Walking Group Meet KCC 9.30am

Every Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation
and gentle relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/worried/overworked!
Free trial for your first attendance  !!!
Every Thurs-1.30pm-2.30pm at KCC-Yoga Class. So come along and have a go!!!


